Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting  held on Sunday 15th January 2017
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1235
2.Members present:- There were 11 members present 
3.Apologies:- Received from:- D.Bussey.S.Unwin,S.Reader,A.Edwards,S.Hemingfield,J.Serdecki,A.Last
4.Obituaries:-The list of Obituaries was not available as the Website had not been updated since December.
Our prayer was said with a minutes silence and special thoughts for Henry Hunter who crossed the bar on 30th December2016.
6.Matters Arising:- There were no matters arising.
7.Chairman's report:- 



1) Lincoln Branch Christmas donation to our chosen charity.
It was proposed by M.Bugg that the Lincolnshire and Nottinghamshire Air Ambulance be the beneficiary of the Christmas Raffle proceeds of £67.20 being made up to £100 from branch funds. Agreed
The Secretary to send cheque and covering letter.



2)Submarine Museum Garden of Remembrance.

An E-mail was read out asking if we wished to donate to enable this area of contemplation and reflection to be revamped. It was proposed by the Chairman and seconded by the secretary that we donate £50, Agreed. The Chairman to send cheque and covering letter to the Treasurer of the Friends of the Submarine Museum.



3)Falklands Memorial Chapel.

This chapel was built in2000 in the grounds of Pangbourne College,Reading to commemorate all servicemen lost at the Falklands in 1982. It appears that the submariners were never approached to donate to this chapel, but are now being asked if we would, to help purchase a bench, costing about £1000. After a discussion, M.Bugg proposed that we donate £25, this was seconded by R.Frankish. Agreed

After the decision to donate £25 was taken at the meeting, it transpired afterwards that at the Association AGM, a raffle will be held, the proceeds of which will be donated. Therefore no action was required by the branch and the cheque for £25 has been cancelled.



4)National Reunion/AGM-Proposals/Recommendations-Discuss/vote

Proposal No1
Proposed by:- Sunderland Branch



Seconded by:-North-East Branch
We propose that a nominal sum of £1.00 per member should be donated annually to the Submarine Memorial Fund administered by the Royal Naval Benevolent Fund.
Background Information
Since the discontinuation of the Submariners Association Annual Draw, the Submarine Memorial Fund no longer receives an annual donation from the Association based on a proportion of the proceeds raised by the draw. It now relies solely on either donations from individual branches, association members' or bequests from deceased submariners families. It is therefore thought, that in order to help further in supporting this most worthy cause, which helps both serving and retired submariners in times of financial hardship, that our Association should restart the practice of making an annual donation to the fund. It is felt that the sum of £1.00 per member would be an acceptable amount and would not be detrimental to the national funds.
Lincoln Branch supports this proposal.

Proposal No2
Proposed by:- Dolphin Branch



Seconded by:- Welsh Branch

That an additional Paragraph to Clause 4 is added-Subscriptions
Clause 4(f)

A member will be deemed to be a life member in the year that they reach the age of 90 and exempt from paying national subscriptions, providing that they have been a member for 10 years.

Background Information

The Dolphin Branch, like many branches, makes older members life members and pays their national subscriptions from branch funds. This proposal will reduce the financial burden on branches, perhaps allowing them to make younger members life members of their branch. We estimate that this proposal would reduce income to National for subscriptions by about £1000 or 4.5%
Lincoln Branch supports this proposal.

Proposal No 3
Proposed by: Blackpool Branch




Seconded by: TBC

We wish to propose the Association has an appointed Welfare Officer, at National Level to liaise and assist Branch level issues and help ensure the right assistance and guidance given. This would also further ensure that such organisations ethics are overseen and audited at National level in line with Submarine Service and Submariners Association objectives alongside other Associations such as SSAFA and the British Legion.

Background

Since recent conflicts in Iraq and Afghanistan a number of well-meaning Charities, Associations and points of support for Veterans in both the local and national level have developed. In some cases, some of these organisations and Charities are through lack of information, education or a feeling there is a need for help in certain areas for veterans causes duplication of services. This in turn reduces possible income flows for established or smaller charities and support organisation which consequently limited fund means reduced services available for veterans. 

Reason

In most cases a service leave take little or no interest in the initial years following their service and the information given at leaving is lost, forgotten or even outdated. Therefore, if a Submariners Association welfare section were to be established it would assist local branches to ensure correct information is available to all members and their families and in line with the Associations ethics and objectives. With resources stretched and branch sizes reduced a centralised information point that works alongside other organisations and the Submarine Service would ensure an efficient use of resources thus ensuring members are always fully supported at local level through the collection of regulated and accurate information relevant to Submariners and branches. This would also further ensure that any issue a branch encounters no matter how unusual or unknown about would have either an answer for, or a point of contact for the branch or individuals to deal with, in confidence that such support is genuine.
At the same time, such a welfare officer at national level would ensure that the organisations and charities and information collected for the Submariners Association were both properly up to date and vetted for their services offered. Sadly, especially in Blackpool recent news articles have highlighted that there are many charities or organisations who either are not genuine in their alleged help for veterans and prey on the good will of local communities. As a consequence, individual branches would be limited in their ability both financially and with time constraints and limited manning to vet or police such organisations at a local level.
There are also well meaning organisations who just are not suitable to assist in the way they claim, either through lack of resources, finances or ability and although their intentions are heart felt and sincere the reality is that more harm than good from the care offered could be inflicted upon individuals, families and 
branches who are unaware of the requirement that a more suitable organisation would be better placed to help and assist the veterans their families and the branch

A central national welfare officer of the Submariners Association could ensure that charities organisations, points of contact and services offered are best suited to cater for the needs of veterans and that it would allow branches and local communities to have the confidence the best was being offered and given to its members whilst also ensuring a drain on resources through duplication would be avoided.

This clear audited channel for branches and individuals to check against would also allow them to raise money for such organisations without fear of the organisation either being bogus or disreputable and would allow organisations recommended by branches to be correctly scrutinised by an independent team at the national executive to ensure all is what it seems without local branches being taken advantage of by professional scammers or poorly equipped organisations.

Lincoln Branch does not support this proposal
8. Correspondence :- Nothing
9. Secretary's report.



1) A.Edwards sent an E-mail along with his apologies for not being able to attend this meeting.
He is Stage Manager/Carpenter for his local Pantomime production. He sends his regards to all members.



2)The secretary informed the meeting that orders for 2018 Diaries and /or 2017 "We Remember Submariner Pins" are required early. He will therefore be sending out an E-mail very shortly requesting all members to indicate what they require.



3)At the time of the meeting there were no firm arrangements for Henry's funeral, only provisional given by Barbara. However Henry's daughter, Carol, had asked "what do we wish to do with the chair that was loaned to him?" (This chair you may remember, was left to the branch by George Green). Carol suggested that if we cannot find a home for it, she thought that we could give it to Sheppards Court,the sheltered accommodation where Henry and Barbara lived. This was discussed and agreed upon. Secretary to pass on this decision to Carol.


4) Delegate for National AGM.   M.Bugg was persuaded to be our delegate.


5) Vote for position of National Vice Chairman and NMC members.
ANNEXE B
At this point the Chairman left the meeting so as not to influence the discussion and voting that was to take place.

National Vice Chairman

There are two Nominations for the position of National Vice Chairman as follows:-



Mackenzie, Iain



West of Scotland Branch



Powell, Frank.




Lincoln Branch.
A Brief Bio/CV of the two Nominees are included for your information.

A discussion followed between members present, it was then proposed by J.Horton and seconded by M. Brocklesby that Frank Powell be the Lincoln Branch nominee for the position of National Vice Chairman
A vote was taken, and was unanimously carried.

National Management Committee (NMC) Members
There are Three applicants for two positions on the NMC, they are as follows:-



Morgan, Andrew



Welsh Branch



Pas, Frank




Sheffield Branch



Powell, Frank




Lincoln Branch

A brief Bio/CV of the three nominees are included for your information.

After a discussion between members present R. Frankish proposed and seconded by M.Brocklesby that Frank Powell be the Lincoln nominee. It was unanimously agreed.

T.Eynon proposed and R.Frankish seconded that Frank Pas be the Lincoln second nominee. It was unanimously agreed.

10.Treasurer's report: 

Monthly Statement 18/12/2016


Opening Balance

 £3,181.75


Meeting Collection

        54.00


S/M Diaries


        52.80


M/Fee A.Edwards

        30.00


Monies paid out last month


Christmas Meeting Food
        58.00


S/M Diaries


        52.80


Bank Balance


 £3,207.75 


Branch Balance

 £3,177.75


Amount collected at this meeting £43.00

11.Social Secretary's Report:- 



1) 2016 Christmas Dinner.

J.Hobson said that it had been a joint effort, with M.Brocklesby putting in a lot of hard work. He went on to say that the meal was the best he had had for a long time. Unfortunately they were not aware that the bar was shutting at 2230, it did remain open in the function room but unfortunately we were not in the function room.

J.Horton thought the whole night was disjointed, in that we were not all together, the secretary adding that the "Pyewipe" did not lend itself to our requirements. J.Hobson responded by saying" that it is impossible to please all of the people all of the time".

Despite "Gluton Free" requirement being entered on the menu at time of booking, the "Pyewipe" failed to provide this. Very disappointing.

The secretary suggested that we draw a line under 2016, this was endorsed by the chairman, who thanked Jack and Mick for the hard work done to organise the night.



2) 2017 Christmas dinner venue.

The social secretary produced an excellent comprehensive report on possible venues for our 2017 Christmas dinner. for which the members present thanked him.
He had approached eight hotels for availability, cost and package. He had narrowed these eight down to three,

these being:-



Southview Park, Hotel, Skegness



Party Night

£121.00. DBB/Couple



Stoke Rochford Hall. Grantham



Party Night 

£145.00 DBB/Couple with Disco



The Lincoln Hotel, Lincoln



Party Night 

£160.00 DBB/Couple

It was stressed the importance of getting our chosen venue booked quickly. All three venues were discussed and it was decided to return to Southview Park Hotel, Skegness, the chosen date being Saturday 2nd December 2017.
Assurance has been given that the faults experienced at our last visit would not be repeated.



3) Booking for AGM reunion at Leicester Holiday Inn 24-26 March 2017.
If you intend attending, do not delay in booking there are not many rooms left.
12.Welfare report: 


Nothing to report.
13.LExSA report;



M.Williams reported that D.Gratrick had been persuaded to step down as Chairman of LExSA to take on the role of President. This will take place at the LExSA  A.G.M. in February.
AOB


1) M.Williams informed the meeting that due to booking s at the RNA club it would be necessary to move the dates of our meetings. The changes are as follows:-

Our FEBRUARY MEETING IS CANCELLED, therefore our next meeting is on 19th March.


April meeting has been brought forward to 9th April,


May meeting is as scheduled on the 21st May


Finally due to Father's Day being 18th June, this meeting is moved one week later to 25th June.
Meeting shut at:- 1439
Date of next meeting:- Sunday 19th March 2017


. 


.
